March 11, 1954

Porter & Lowe
Attorneys at Law
Clarendon, Texas

Attention: Mr. J. R. Porter
Dear Sir:

In accordance with your letter of March 6, 1954, we
have malled to you under separate cover a copy of the Armstrong
gomg H;g; upon which we have depicted the Donley - Armstrong

ounty 1 .

The line shown was surveyed by J. L. Grey during March
1901, and the field notes were filed in this office May 6, 1901.
They are of record in Volume 1, pages 263 to 274, in the Minutes
of the Commissioner's Court of Armstrong County.

Another survey of this boundary line was made in June
of 1914 by R. G. Caraway and Prank Elston. The field notes of
this survey were filed for record September 9, 1914, in the Minutes
of the County Court of Donley County, Volume 2, pages 253 to 254,

This line apparently was never approved and according to
an endorsement on the field notes, appears to have been located
about a mile East of the true position for same.

The survey made by Grey and which we have shown was very
unsatisfactory and incomplete. Only one tie was made along the
entire line, this to the SE corner of Section 32, Block G-3; there-
fore, for abstracting purposes, the survey is of little value.

Sincerely yours, nd

' BASCOM GILES, COMMISSIONER
OF THE GENERAL LAND OFFICE
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